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The holiday season has begun! 
With that comes traditions, fun, 
obligations, emotions, and 
responsibilities. At times, the word 
that comes to mind is 
OVERWHELMING! This time of the 
year can seem that way . . . But we 
are all equipped to successfully 
navigate the next few weeks. Then 
we get to start anew year . . . new 
opportunities . . .new experiences. 
AORN fits nicely into that picture.  
 
The time for friends and family is 
here. It's often difficult to find time 
for yourself but it is important to 
take care of yourself. With that in 
mind, our winter seminar will focus 
on just that . . . Helping us to to 
maximize opportunities to do just 
that! The winter seminar will be 
January 16, 2016 at East Jefferson 
General Hospital Conference 
Center. The program will include 
topics that were identified at our 
Board of Directors meeting in July 
that focus on ways we can take 
care of ourselves from the 
beginning of our perioperative 
careers and even planning for our 
retirement.  
Then, a few months later, the 
AORN Surgical Conference and 
Expo will be held in Anaheim, 
California. The Expo brigs even 
more opportunity for growth both 
personally and professionally. 

It may be difficult to think about 
attending the Expo, but consider 
what new avenues and potentials it 
could present! Start saving now 
and make yourself and your career 
a priority. . . You're worth it! 
 
My wish for you now is to cherish 
the time you have with your family 
and friends during the holidays. Try 
to maintain a healthy perspective 
of what you need to do and budget 
time for yourself. Let's all try to 
make ourselves a priority so that 
we all have a happy and healthy 
holiday season. Let this lead us into 
2016 with a head start on creating 
those new opportunities in our 
work and home lives!  
 
Amanda “Mandy” Martin-Sanchez, 
BSN, MEd, RN, CNOR 
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Chapter 

1902  

Calendar 
 

 

Meetings start at 
4:30 PM unless 

otherwise noted 
 

 
 

  

 November 25th -   
 

             
 

  
 
 December no meeting 
  
 January 16th – Winter 
Seminar 

 
 January 27th - Ochsner 
Baptist 

 
 February 24th   - not 
assigned 

  
 March 23rd    - not assigned 
 
 April 27th   - University 
Med. Center 

 
 May 25th - Tulane 

 
 June 22nd - Installation 
Banquet 

 
 

 

 

Legislative Report from  

Nathalie Walker, MBA, RN, CNOR 
 
Perioperative Nurses Week ~ Nov 8- 14th 

 

Please share your celebrate photos with me at 

gw_nat@bellsouth.net and Danielle Glover at AORN via 

dglover@aorn.org.  I've attached a PDF copy of the PNW 

Proclamation - make copies and share with your Staff. 

 

Louisiana State Board of Nursing --Time to renew your 

Nursing Licenses 

 

Click on this link:     https://lsbn.boardsofnursing.org/  

 

Notice of Rule Making Activity 

At its meeting held on August 13, 2015, the Louisiana 

State Board of Nursing approved an amendment to Title 

46, Professional and Occupational Standards, Part XLVII 

Chapter 45, Advanced Practice Registered Nurses §4507. 

Licensure as Advanced Practice Registered Nurse will 

provide an opportunity for APRNs that have acquired 

licensure by alternative methods to go before the board 

and explain and/or justify why the Louisiana State Board of 

Nursing should extend licensure opportunities to him/her in 

this state. The proposed rule change also amends Title 46, 

Professional and Occupational Standards, Part XLVII 

Chapter 45, Advanced Practice Registered Nurses §4513, 

Authorized Practice. The change clarifies exemption of 

CRNAs from the requirement to have a collaborative 

practice agreement to provide anesthesia care and 

ancillary services to patients in a hospital or other licensed 

surgical facility.  

 

                                                    

Respectfully Submitted by,  
Nathalie Walker MBA, RN, CNOR 
AORN of New Orleans BOD   
Chapter Bylaws and Policy Committee Chair       

              

mailto:gw_nat@bellsouth.net
https://lsbn.boardsofnursing.org/
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 Meeting Minutes - from the secretary:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The October 2015 chapter 1902 meeting at East 
Jefferson General Hospital was called to order at 
4:40 PM by Mandy Martin-Sanchez.   Mandy 
welcomed everyone and had the new attendees 
introduce themselves.    
 
Committee Reports:   
 

State Council of Louisiana Chapters:  Melissa 
Guidry attended the latest meeting.  There will be 
a seminar in November in Orange Beach.  There is 
a flyer for the next seminar in Orange Beach.  
Rooms are still available at the hotel. Vivian 
Watson is coming to present at the seminar.  They 
are working on a fundraiser.   
 

Nathalie Walker reported that there was a state 
council meeting recently that Carrie Simpson 
attended.  State council dues are due this month.   
Nathalie asked that we make a motion to write a 
check for $50 to the state council.  Mary Anne 
Toledano made the motion to pay our council dues 
and Melissa Guidry seconded the motion.   No one 
opposed and the motion was passed.  
 

Legislative Report:  Nathalie Walker reminded 
everyone that this is a political time.   Please 
remember to vote.  Also, the governor is out of 
town a lot right now, so the proclamation for 
perioperative nurses’ week will be signed as soon 
as he comes back in town.  Nathalie encouraged 
everyone to go to AORN’s web site and click on the 
advocacy tab to send letters to the editor and 
legislators for perioperative nurses’ week.  
Hopefully there should be some letters in the 
paper from members of our chapter.   
 

South Dakota now has an RN circulator law that 
went into effect recently.  Now having an RN in 
each OR is mandatory in 26 states out of 50.    
 

Treasury:   Sheila Ostrow reported that the  

chapter bank account now has $ 6153.93.  Ramie 
Miller has asked that the Neuro Ortho Trauma 
“N+O+T” specialty assembly seminar use our tax 
ID number to receive funding from vendors. ILH 
does not have a foundation at this time, so they 
need to use our non-profit number to use to 
receive the vendor donations.  The chapter would 
be one of the sponsors for the seminar in return. 
Any extra money left over will be donated to the 
AORN Foundation from AORN of New Orleans.   
Sheila made a motion to provide non-funded 
sponsorship, by accepting contributions and 
dispensing those appropriately by Sheila to 
support N+O+T seminar, Linda seconds it.  Motion 
accepted.  
 

Deb Warren is visiting Louisiana this month and 
will be attending some local chapter meetings. 
Baton Rouge is hosting her at their meeting 
Thursday, Nov 5th at 6:00 PM.  If anyone is 
interested in attending please contact Mandy.    
 

AORN is starting a campaign to recruit new 
nurses.  The perioperative awareness campaign is 
asking perioperative nurses to tell their story on 
video.  The campaign is called “Behind the Double 
Doors.” To submit a video, go to 
http://www.aorn.org/2015videocontest.   There 
will be a flyer with more information in the back 
of the newsletter.  
 

On May 20th and 21st, AORN will have their 2016 
Volunteer Leadership Academy, if you have info to 
provide to them, please submit it by October 30th.  
They are looking for ideas to make the academy 
more meaningful.   
 

The deadline to submit to the Chapter Excellence 
Awards is December 18th.  Melissa Guidry is 
asking for photos of chapter events.  Please send 
any photos or information to Melissa or Nathalie 
Walker.   
                        Continued on page 5 
The registration for AORN’s Surgical Conference 
and Expo is now open.  The deadline for grant 
applications to offset the cost of the expo is 

http://www.aorn.org/2015videocontest
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Please remember to renew!  
 
Total Members – 179 
Standard - 91 
Lifetime – 6 
2/3yr - 21 
Retired – 11 
Associate – 4 
Student Members - 45 
PEP Tier 1 Large Hospital   2 
 
When you renew, please check your 
membership card to see that it states “Chapter 
1902”. If your name is then not on our Roster 
and our Chapter does not receive the chapter 
dues you pay. 
 
Please invite all perioperative nurses to the 
meetings! Thank you! 

 
    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 
 

Jeff Ashford 
Christal Cook 
Kerry Dupre 
Jodi Kennedy 
Gretchen Wyble 
 

December 
 

Renauda Brisco 
Caroline Connell 
Susan Hammant 
Soledad Rodriguez 

~Membership~ 
>>>>>>>>>>> >> 
> News      http://http://www.facebook.com/AORN 

 

  
 

 www.ornurselink.org/Pages/home.aspx 
 

3M has upcoming webinars at which you can obtain 
free CEU`s. 
https://promo.3m.com/rc/3MMEDICAL/ipdeducation
webinarcalendar  

    https://twitter.com/AORNofNewOrlean   

(You are seeing it correctly; there is no “s”) 

Chapter Webpage:  

www.aornofneworleanschapter1902.com 

 

Members due to Lapse 

Membership expires on the last day of your 
renewal month. Here is a reminder that your 
membership expiration is in the near future: 

 

If you have news from  
your facility  

please send any updates to  
Mary Anne Toledano  

at  
mstoledano@ejgh.org 

http://http/www.facebook.com/AORN
http://http/www.facebook.com/AORN
http://www.ornurselink.org/Pages/home.aspx
https://promo.3m.com/rc/3MMEDICAL/ipdeducationwebinarcalendar
https://promo.3m.com/rc/3MMEDICAL/ipdeducationwebinarcalendar
https://twitter.com/AORNofNewOrlean
https://twitter.com/AORNofNewOrlean
http://www.aornofneworleanschapter1902.com/
http://www.facebook.com/aorn
http://twitter.com/aorn
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Meeting Minutes – continued from page 3  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The registration for AORN’s Surgical Conference 
and Expo is now open.  The deadline for grant 
applications to offset the cost of the expo is 
December 31st. Please ask for the total intended 
expenses, including airfare, hotel, etc.  Explain why 
the grant would help you and what you will gain.  
Also mention that you will go back to work and 
share all that you have learned. Nominations are 
now being accepted for the “Individual 
Achievement Award.” Please submit nominations 
by Nov. 23rd.   The Jerry G. Peers Award 
nominations are being accepted. Nominate 
someone who has contributed to AORN. Write a 
letter to the board by Nov. 1st.    
 
Linda Levesque asked attendees if anyone 
interested in being a delegate to the 2016 AORN 
Surgical Conference and Expo.  They need to fill out 
the “Willingness to Serve” form that was sent out 
by Mary Anne Toledano with the newsletter and 
submit it to the board.  They need to be turned in 
ASAP.   
 

The chapter is planning a social event on Tuesday, 
January 19th.  With a $100 deposit and seats costing 
between $25 and $30, chapter members could 
attend a Pelican’s game.  The chapter has done this 
in the past and it was a lot of fun.  Melissa will start 
planning the event and report needed information 
in the newsletter and website.  
 
 Old Business:  
 
Two chapter meetings have not been assigned a 
location. The February and March 2016 meetings 
need a host.  Tulane, EJGH and Ochsner Kenner are 
all possible locations.  If anyone can host a meeting 
please contact Mandy.  Meeting locations for these 
meetings will be on the website and in the 
newsletter.  
 
The 2016 Winter Seminar is January 16th at EJ.  The 
The chapter needs speakers for the seminar.  If 
anyone has suggestions, please contact Nathalie 
Walker.                                      Continued on page 6 
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 Meeting Minutes – continued from page 3  

 
Andrew Oswald of U of Warwick in England and 
Stephen Wu of Hamilton college in Clinton, NY asked 
people around the US about happiness.  They asked 
people how satisfied they are with their lives, if were 
they happy with the availability of public land, 
commuting time and local taxes.  They surveyed 1.3 
million people over four years.  They study started in 
2003 and ended in 2007.  When the researchers 
crunched the numbers, they were surprised at the 
result.  Louisiana was ranked number one.  They ran 
the numbers again.  Louisiana was still number one.   
Louisiana was the happiest state in the US.  The 
researchers wanted to know why.  The survey was 
done two years before Katrina and two years after 
Katrina.  How could this be?   
 

We would all like to be happier.  Scientists dove 
deeper to understand happiness.  They studied the 
brain activity during transient sadness and happiness.  
Happiness is experienced in a different place in our 
brain.  Paula asked the attendees to pair up with 
someone.  She asked one person to keep an 
expressionless face while the other person smiled at 
you for seven seconds or more.  The group was 
unable to do it.  Every time researchers try this, 80% 
of the people can’t do it.  This is because of mirror 
neurons.  Mirror and motor neurons are next to each 
other.  That’s why smiles are contagious.  It’s hard to 
not smile back.  That’s why babies mimic the faces 
they see.  Animals are wired to imitate behavior.  
That is physiologically how we learn.  As nurses, we 
need to remember this.  It is important for 
preceptors to model good behaviors because new 
nurses will mirror what they see.   
 

In 1998, Martin Seligman from the University of 
Pennsylvania gave his presidential address to the 
American Psychological Association about positive 
psychology.   He challenged his colleagues to find 
what makes people happy.  This was the start of 
positive psychology.   The definition of positive  
                 Continued on page 

New Business:    
 
There was no new business to discuss.  The 
business portion of the meeting came to an end at 
5:10 PM.   
 

Mary Anne Toledano introduced Paula Kensler, 
who did a presentation on “Happiness.”  Paula 
announced that there was no conflict of interest.  
She was inspired to create around the US about 
happiness.  They asked people how satisfied they 
are with their lives, if were they happy with the 
availability of public land, commuting time and 
local taxes.  They surveyed 1.3 million people over 
four years.  They study started in 2003 this 
presentation after attending a conference.  She 
started her presentation by asking the attendees to 
take three big breaths and to think about 
something that makes you happy.  She then asked 
us to write down three things that made us smile or 
laugh in the last 24 hours.  If you do this for 21 days 
it will change how your brain sees the world.  Our 
brain is constantly changing.  It has been proven 
that doing this for 21 days changes our brain.   
According to Merriam-Webster’s Online Dictionary, 
the definition of happiness is: 
a state of well-being and contentment; a 
pleasurable or satisfying experience.  Paula then 
showed a video meditation about happiness.   
 

Paula showed a video of Shaun Archer talking to 
Oprah about happiness.  Shaun says we should be 
the happiest we have ever been due to advances in 
healthcare, technology etc.  We chase happiness 
the wrong way.  There is something more about the 
real world, more to it than going to the motions of 
life.  People are starving for happiness.  Meaning 
matters, find meaning in your life.  It does exist.  
 

When researching happiness to create the 
presentation, Paula found a four year study done 
on happiness funded by the CDC.  Economists  
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 Meeting Minutes – continued from page 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

psychology is the “turn toward understanding 
and building the human strengths to complement 
our emphasis on healing damage.” 
 
Deepak Chopra, MD is the leader in the field of 
mind-body medicine.  He is working on changing 
the way the world views physical, mental, 
emotional, spiritual and social wellness. When 
you start a new job, the body feels the stress.  So 
how can people combat this stress?  
Physiologically, every cell in our body is replaced 
in 365 days.  The body is not a structure but a 
process, always changing.  The way you think, the 
way you behave, the way you eat, can influence 
your life by 30 to 50 years.   
 
The researchers Lyubomirsky, Sheldon, Schkade, 
and Seligman came up with a happiness 
equation:  Happiness = Set Point + Conditions of 
living + Voluntary choices.  The first part of the 
equation is the set point.  This is how we see the 
world.  Is the glass half empty or half full?  This is 
established by age three.  This set point can be 
changed by things like meditation, prayer, etc.  
Through research, the set point has been shown 
to influence 50% of our happiness.  The next part 
of the equation is conditions of living.   This 
includes the external world, food, shelter, money, 
safety, etc.  This part of the equation is worth 
10%.  The last part of the equation is voluntary 
choices.  These include personal actions, 
intentional actions and choices.   This part is 
worth 40 %.  Personal actions are things we 
enjoy, that make us happy.  This lasts only 48 to 
72 hours.  Intentional actions include 
volunteering to help others.  Fulfillment actions 
last a lot longer.   

         
This brings us back to Katrina, which gave us lots 
of 
 

opportunity to help others, some we didn’t even 
know.  Those who suffered still helped others.  The 
volunteer part of happiness lasts a long time.   
Personal action uses our strengths and virtues.   
Chopra says that the fastest way to be happy is to 
make someone else happy.  Numerous studies have 
shown that helping others leads us to better 
health, a longer life, a greater well-being, better 
vital signs.  Anger brings inflammation, disease, etc.   
Harnessing the power of happiness brings greater 
personal strength and mindfulness.  How can we be 
happier?  We have influence over 90% of our 
happiness.  Happiness comes from within, it is not 
external.   
 
Ronald Siegel from Harvard Med School is one 
person involved in studying happiness.  He suggests 
that happiness is elusive.  How do we pursue 
happiness?   Evolutionary forces have made us 
disposed to be unhappy.   We don’t do well 
predicting what will make us happy.  People with 
money are not happy.  Lottery winners are not 
happy.  Having children is not a path to happiness, 
like most people would think.  However, older 
people are happier.  They are more mindful of what 
they are doing and are grateful for what they have.   
 
Happiness is hard to sustain, but it is achievable.   
Mindfulness practice enhances happiness.  Being 
aware of your surroundings, being in the moment 
can help.  To practice mindfulness, alter your 
routine.  Pay attention to how you feel, for 
example, when you brush your teeth, when you 
walk a dog or take a step. Meditation techniques 
help to achieve this. 
 
Helping the environment or someone in need is an  
 
                                                 Continued on page 11 
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an opportunity to make you happy.  The voluntary 
choices that account for 40% of our happiness can 
determine our level of happiness.  The fastest way 
to feel happy is to make someone else happy.  How 
to make others happy?  Pay attention to the 
moment and to what’s happening when it’s 
happening.  Thinking about future events can lead 
to a decrease in happiness.  
 
Some ways to become happier are to make the 
best with what you have, to pay attention to 
other’s needs and do every task with equal 
dedication.  Also, maintaining a low profile and 
practicing humility help in increasing happiness.  As 
nurses, we make ourselves available to our 
patients.  Helping others takes the focus off of our 
problems.   Be dedicated to each task can bring 
happiness.  In the operating room, patients place 
their trust is us to care for them when under 
anesthesia.   
 
Positive psychology looks at outliers.  People who  
 
 

are happy all the time are the outliers.   
 
Psychologists want to know how they maintain 
their happiness.  They change the lens in which 
they see the world.  They look at things differently.  
Understanding how they see the world can help 
others attain happiness. Dopamine, the drug that 
floods your brain when you are positive, makes 
you happier and turns on the learning centers in 
your brain.   
 
Write down three things you are grateful for every 
day for 21 days.  This can reprogram your brain to 
be more positive.  Nurses need to take care of 
themselves.  If we don’t, we are unable to care for 
others.  Nurses are not very good at taking care of 
themselves.   There is a shortage of nurses.  We 
need to not eat our young.  Mentor young nurses 
on your unit.   This will help the nursing profession 
and help you to be more happy.   
 
 


